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PRESS RELEASE 
	


Training for local state authorities on resocialisation of ex-prisoners 
Astana                                                                                                                            April 16-17, 2013 
In April 16-17, 2013 Penal Reform International in Central Asia organised training for staff of akimats (local state authorities) from the regions with the support of the Norway Ministry of Foreign Affairs.  
In August 2010, responsibility for the rehabilitation prisoners after their release was delegated to the local executive bodies (akimats). This training course has been designed to enable representatives of akimats and public organisations to exchange information and their experience in the field of social reintegration and to study international practices in this field.

Representatives from 13 akimats, five public organisations, staff of rehabilitation centres and experts from the UK and Switzerland attended the training. 
The Director of the Penal Reform International’s regional office, Saule Mektepbayeva, said: ‘Kazakhstan’s current penal system development program (2012-2015) requires that akimats should establish re-socialisation centres for ex-prisoners. Some akimats are now offering to establish centres in the form of shelters; however, experience has shown that outcomes are more likely to be successful if support finding a job is provided alongside accommodation.’
Training was conducted by Council of Europe expert Martin Seddon (UK) and Andrea Baechtold, former head of the Prison System and Probation at the Ministry of Justice in Switzerland. 
At the current time, only two resocialisation centres have been established, one in Shymkent and the other in Pavlodar. According to Martin Seddon: ’the work that is done today by akimats can be considered as a part of probation. In this respect it is important to pay substantial attention to this work otherwise it becomes a real challenge for Akims or the Head of Welfare Department. Systematisation of this work, as well as the active involvement of NGOs in it, are of great importance. I have visited a number of centres in Kazakhstan organised by public organisations, and I can assure that they are effective, unique and incorporate all of the components of a successful centre for resocialisation.’
Andrea Baechtold mentioned that participants of the training were highly interested in getting information, and she also stressed that the akimats and NGOs should involve ex-prisoners, in particular, to work on resocialisation issues: ‘it is gratifying that this event is happening in Kazakhstan, specifically in the framework of today's training’.
For additional information, please, contact Meruert Kaiyrbekova, PRI project manager at tel/fax: +7 7172 79 88 86, 79 88 85 or e-mail: mkairbekova@penalreform.org, ashambilov@penalreform.org  
